GREENBUSH TOWNSHIP BOARD
MINUTES

Date: 6/30/15
From: Connie Trunk

Members Present: Jim Beck, Marvin Mathiowetz, Steve Dolin, Martha Skogen, Scot Rosevold
(Zoning Administrator) & Connie Trunk

Member Not Present: N/A

RE: Minutes from 6/30/15 Meeting

Chairman Jim Beck called meeting to order at 7:37 p.m.
Motion was made by Marvin Mathiowetz to approve agenda, seconded by Steve Dolin; motion carried.

CLERK REPORT
Minutes of the May 2015 regular township board meeting were distributed and reviewed.

Motion was made by Jim Beck to approve the May meeting minutes, seconded by Marvin Mathiowetz;
motion carried.

TREASURER'S REPORT
Treasurer Martha Skogen presented a written financial report to the Board for review. Income and
payments from Bremer Bank for the month are as follows:

Checks (6528- 6539) -$ 39,797.24
Interest 5-31-15 3 2.60
Permits $ 730.00

Current balance for the Checking Account is $267,873.82

Motion was made by Marvin Mathiowetz to accept Treasurer's Report, seconded by Steve Dolin; motion
carried.

PUBLIC FORUM

¢ John Nelson was looking for the 1885 hand drawn map of township. John will contact Steve
Dolin to open up the Town Hall, so they can try and locate this old map.

o Jim Williams attended meeting to get an update on the fence enforcement issue between Keith
Buisman and Jim William's property line. Scot Rosevold advised that a certified letter has been
sent to the Buisman’s to move fence out three feet from property line.

* Dave Cottew, Wild Run Addition resident came to meeting to discuss if Greenbush can get an
Alarm system which alerts everyone of severe weather conditions. Jim Beck to contact the
County to see if a system can be put up in Greenbush Township.

» Steve Dolin received a phone call from Harmon Luedke about a dispute with his neighbor’s dog
that is digging in his field. Steve to advise Harmon to contact the Sheriff, as this is a civil issue
between the residences.



ROAD REPORT

* 2015 Gravel Update — Currently have 1500 yards of Class 5 remaining of Township's supply.
West Branch may start crushing gravel in August, so Greenbush should advise by next month if
we want to stockpile for next year.

* Chloride Update - Should be spreading chloride in the next couple of days.
» Seal Coating — Should be finishing up on seal coating by the beginning of July.

PLANNING & ZONING REPORT
» Jim Beck received a phone call from the City of Princeton concerning notification of property
owners for a zoning change. Scot did some research and came up with 10 properties this would
affect and forwarded to City of Princeton.
» Received a letter from Thielen Excavating advising that Dwight McKenzie property will be used as
a borrow pit for the Mille Lacs County Road 5 project.

BUILDING REPORT
e 4 Permits issued this month.

FIRE REPORT
e 2 Medical Runs in Greenbush Township for May
¢ Working on DNR Grant for wildfires.
e National night out will be August 4, 2015 at Wyanett

VISIONARY COMMITTEE
* No float in parade this year — not enough time to coordinate it.

RUM RIVER RECREATION AND RESOURCE BOARD
e N/A

OLD BUSINESS

2015 Weed Update
* Spraying was done beginning of June.

Tractor/Mower Report
» Steve mowed all ditches with new tractor/mower.
e May need to order another set of blades for brush cutting.

Bat Update at Town Hall
o Steve to get an update and report at next meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

2014 Population for Greenbush Township
e 2014 Population Estimate is 1,295
e 2014 Household Estimate is 464

Payroll/Claim Report
Motion was made by Jim Beck to approve Net Pay Account Distribution Report, seconded
by Marvin Mathiowetz; motion carried.



Motion was made by Steve Dolin to agprove Claims List for Approval Report, seconded
by Marvin Mathiowetz; motion carried.

Motion was made by Steve Dolin to adjourn meeting at 9:00 p.m., seconded by Jim Beck;
motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted
Connie Trunk, Clerk

JUNE PAYMENTS ISSUED

e Attached
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Clerk Supervisor




